Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked:

Can you please provide the following information drawn from the UKFSS database for 2015 and 2016:
Whilst we enter data into the UKFSS database it is not a Leicester City Council database. We do not have access to the information requested nor do we have the means to generate reports from UKFSS. 

The owner of UKFSS is the Food Standards Agency. Please direct your request to the FSA at: openness.team@foodstandards.gsi.gov.uk. The postal address is Openness Team, Room 2c, Food Standards Agency, 125 Kingsway, London WC2B 6NH.

i) Details of all meat and meat products, game and poultry that were submitted for sampling analysis by you (the local authority).

Please include at the minimum:

- The date of the test

- The premises type

- The level 4 category description

- The food description

- The nature of the product (raw, processed, ready to eat, etc)

- The type of hazard tested for

- Whether it passed

- Any enforcement action

- Any post-enforcement follow up action and its findings

ii) Details of all meat and meat products, game and poultry that were subject to food labeling checks by you (the local authority).

Please include at the minimum:

- The date of the test

- The premises type

- The level 4 category description

- The food description

- The nature of the product (raw, processed, ready to eat, etc)

- Whether the product was compliant with labeling rules

- If non-compliant, the specific labeling fault (eg nutritional declaration, allergen declaration etc)

- Any enforcement action

- Any post-enforcement follow up action and its findings

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information that is retained by Leicester City Council is not held in a reportable format. This data, if held, would be recorded on an individual case file and would require the manual trawl of each investigation.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

